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July 1, 2002

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify a Washington State Nurses Association Memorandum of Agreement for the period of January 1, 2001 through December 31, 2003.  This agreement covers about eight employees in the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention (DAJD).  The purpose of the Agreement is to consolidate the bargaining unit of nurses in DAJD under the same collective bargaining agreement that covers Staff Nurses in Public Health.

The DAJD Juvenile Division nurses are the backbone of our health care services to one of the most vulnerable populations that King County serves, youth in detention.  They provide direct health care to the youth, many of whom have physical or psychological problems and require close monitoring and care.  They play a critical role in maintaining the safety of youth in detention, in suicide and injury prevention, and in treatment.  They are highly skilled professional employees who are exceedingly difficult to replace.

This Memorandum of Agreement accomplishes the County’s goal of consolidating bargaining units under one contract when possible.  In addition, the equal pay provision in the Code is served by maintaining one set of negotiated salary ranges for all nurses employed by the County.  The negotiated salary increases and shift premium increases are essential to maintain the County’s ability to recruit and retain nurses.

On the existing Registered Nurse 10-Step Range, currently there are two employees on Step 3, and there is one employee on Step 4, Step 6, Step 8, Step 9 and Step 10.

The wage settlement for 2001 provides for the same 16% increase as provided to nurses in Public Health.  The cost-of-living increase for 2002 and 2003 follows the standard County settlement agreed to with other labor organizations.  Those increases are based on 90% of the increase in the All Cities CPI-W Index, September to September; provided, however, that the amount produced by application of the foregoing shall not be less than 2% nor greater than 6%.

The settlement reached is a product of good-faith collective bargaining between King County and the union.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

If you have questions, please contact Dave Gaba, Labor Relations Manager, at (206) 296-8566 at your convenience.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  David deCourcy, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Mike Alvine, Lead Staff, LOT Committee




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Budget


Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Anita Whitfield, Human Resources Division Manager, DES


David Gaba, Labor Relations Manager, DES

	bcc:
	
	Elizabeth Ford, Chief Counselor, Washington State Nurses Association

	
	
	Robert V. Cowan, Finance Manager, Finance and Business Operations Division, Department of Executive Services
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